OSBA Policy Updating Guidelines

In order to provide the most effective and efficient update to your policy manual, we have developed the following guidelines for sending your updates to OSBA.
· Updates must be sent to us electronically. To expedite the updating process we request, if possible, you send your updates in Microsoft Word or any other workable format. Please send your updates to Diana Paulins, senior administrative assistant of policy services. Her email address is dpaulins@ohioschoolboards.org.
· All updates should be sent to OSBA as soon as the board has taken action to adopt or approve the policies or regulations. Regularly communicating your updates rather than waiting until you have a large number of them allows OSBA to more effectively update your manuals. In addition, it keeps your policy manual up-to-date.
· Do not retype the PDQ policies you download before you send them to us. Email the policies/regulations as they appeared in PDQ and include language you want removed in strikethrough and new language in bold.
· When sending other updates specific to your district, clearly indicate the language you wish to delete using strikethrough and any new language in bold or highlight the changes in yellow. 

· If you want to completely replace a policy with a new one, mark “replace with new.” If the board has taken action to remove a policy/regulation/exhibit from the manual, indicate this with “delete from manual.”

· When you review the PDQ policies/regulations, there may be times where you need to decide whether to keep or remove permissive or optional language or choose between particular options and paragraphs. This decision must be made by the board when the policy/regulation is adopted/approved. When you communicate your updated policies/regulations to us, make sure you clearly indicate if permissive language was adopted/approved and what choices were made. If it is not clear what choice the district made, OSBA will need to email the policy/regulation back to you for clarification and this can delay the update process.

· Provide the date when the policy was adopted/approved or re-adopted/re-approved. 

If you have any questions or we can be of further assistance, please feel free to call Diana at 614-540-4000.  

Your cooperation is greatly appreciated and we look forward to serving your district.

